EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING June 12, 2019

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Chairman Erich Meyer, Walter Wujcik, Andy Tyler and Scott Sanders. Others present: Tom McDonald, resident.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the May 8, 2019 meeting were approved.

Old Business

- 1. Fall Planting This will be discussed at the next meeting.
- <u>2. Marydell Pond</u> Andy mentioned that the dredging is done but because of all of the rain it is taking longer to dry out.
- <u>3. Spotted Lanternfly</u> Erich mentioned that the Township has an intern from West Chester University for the summer. She has set up a website for information on this problem.

Liaison Report

<u>1. BOS</u> - Erich mentioned that Rick Smith was acknowledged for his 50 years of service to the township!! The DEP has named the Hershey Mill Dam a wetland. The bid for the traffic light at the entrance to the park came in much higher than anticipated.

Any Other Matter

- 1. Scott suggested that the next newsletter article be used to encourage residents to sign up to be on the Board. The Board is down 2 members at this point.
- 2. Tom McDonald commented that the E-recycling event that the Township hosted went very well.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Scott moved to adjourn the meeting. Walter seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. The next meeting will be July 10, 2019 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

CB 6-12-19 final 1